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The Marion Township Trustees held their regular scheduled meeting on Monday at the Marion
Township office with the following members present Joseph Youngpeter, Howard Violet and
Jerry Gilden.

The purpose of the meeting was to pay bills and conduct ongoing business. The minutes of the
previous meeting were read and approved as read. The Trustees then reviewed the bills and
gave approval for 16 checks totaling $7,929.96

Bob Haunhorst was present to discuss water issues on his property. He had already contacted
the County in regards to this and they are sending someone out to check on it.

Allen County Engineer Tim Piper and Rick Keller were present to update the trustees on
different projects within the Township and also to see if the Trustees had anything for them.

Road Foreman Elwer advised that the Road and Sign Inventory for January has been
completed.

He advised the trustees there was a call regarding excessive noise around the 13950 Landeck
Road area. Police Chief Vermillion has been advised of this issue.

He checked with the county engineers office and the ditch along Cremean Road is the
township’s responsibility and the county will help where they can to remove any brush, etc.

Fiscal Officer Kimmet passed out revised Allen County Standard Construction Drawings that he
received from the Allen County Engineer’s office

There being no further business, a motion to adjourn was made by Trustee Gilden and
seconded by Trustee Violet, which passed unanimously.




